Director of Operations Report-November 2022

[bookmark: _GoBack]BHS:  The contractors are still working on getting everything completed.  The new heat pumps are in the process of being installed and that should be completed prior to the very cold evenings arriving.  We are still waiting on the parts to complete the ventilation system.  The contractors are trying to come up with and alternate solution.  We have lost another custodian at the HS and are currently working short staffed.  We do have a substitute that we are able to use 3 days per week to help get everything covered.  This is a district wide substitute so we are able to use him at any location.  

GES:  The roof at Grandview has been installed and everything seems to be back in place.  We are having issues with the boiler at GES and hope to have that resolved with the HVAC company prior to the cold weather.  Once again, it is a parts and supply issue.  We are losing a custodian at the end of February.  Barry has decided to retire.  We currently have a position posted.

Athletic Complex:  All of our fall sports have concluded.  We have started basketball at all levels from grade school through high school.  In addition to basketball, we will also be offering cheer this winter.  

Transportation:  Our Preschool, Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Homebound and ATC routes are all running their normal schedules.  We are still hoping to attract more drivers to  help our situation. 

